IIJIS Executive Steering Committee Meeting Notes

14 September 2004
Page 3 of 3

 [image: image1.jpg]HJIS

Illinois Integrated Justice Information System




Executive Steering Committee

14 September 2004

Call to Order

Executive Steering Committee members present were:

· Lori Levin, Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority;

· Col. Ken Bouche, Illinois State Police;

· Randy Roberts on behalf of Adrienne Mebane, Cook County State's Attorney's Office;

· Chief Marjorie O'Dea, Cook County Sheriff's Office (by telephone);

· Craig Wimberly on behalf of Hon. Dorothy Brown, Clerk of the Circuit Court of Cook County; &

· Allen Nance, Illinois Probation and Court Services Association.

Also present were:

· Robert Boehmer, Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority; 

· Nicole Sims, Office of the Clerk of the Circuit Court of Cook County;

· Dr. Robert Lombardo, Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority; &

· Mark Myrent, Illinois Criminal Justice Information Authority.

Opening remarks

After welcoming everyone, Director Levin asked the members to review the meeting minutes, and the minutes were approved. Director Levin then stated that the rest of the meeting would focus on the continuing review of findings and recommendations of the IJIS Institute/SEARCH Technical Assistance (TA) Report. She indicated that progress was being made toward accomplishing at least one of the recommendations – a greater role for the judiciary on the state IIJIS Board. She indicated that she had contacted Judge Paul Biebel, Chief Criminal Court Judge for Cook County, and he had agreed to serve on the Board, and that IIJIS project manager Mark Myrent had sent to the judge electronic copies of the Strategic Plan and the 2004 Report to the Legislature. In addition, a letter was sent to Illinois Supreme Court Chief Justice Ann McMorrow as an additional measure to secure involvement from the judiciary.

The discussion of the TA Report recommendations picked from the last (August 23rd) Executive Steering Committee meeting. Mr. Myrent recapped that the committee had just begun their discussion of re-organizing the IIJIS committee structure to validate business requirements for integration. A discussion ensued as to whether it was necessary to form an entirely new IIJIS committee for the purpose of formulating business requirements, as recommended in the TA Report. Mr. Wimberly suggested that it just as easily fell to the existing Planning & Policy Committee. Col. Bouche stated his concern over the staffing needed for this activity and asked whether it should perhaps fall to the Executive Steering Committee, since the business requirements will form the foundation for a tactical plan, and for future integration activities. Dr. Lombardo suggested that much of the work could be carried out by work groups to ease the burden on the individuals in Planning & Policy Committee. He added that the various work groups would each be responsible for carrying out a business plan for one of the justice integration gaps, or business requirements. Mr. Wimberly asked if the results of those separate efforts would then be pulled together to form a tactical plan. Mr. Myrent stated that that was essentially the recommendation of the TA Report, but that it was important to develop a uniform methodology for business planning that would be used by each separate work group so that the final tactical plan could equitably compare the costs and benefits of project proposals emerging from the business plans.

Col. Bouche agreed that the Planning and Policy Committee could take on this role, as long as there was broad participation in these work groups. Mr. Wimberly suggested that it would also require strong overall vision and coordination at the committee level to keep all these work group efforts on track. Col. Bouche suggested that it would be beneficial to discuss all this with the consultants at the next Executive Steering Committee meeting. In this way, the committee members and IIJIS staff could verify that their interpretation of the findings and recommendations is on track, and allow the consultants to clarify the recommendations and respond to our overall plan for their implementation. Director Levin suggested having at least one member each from IJIS Institute and SEARCH attend the next meeting.

Col. Bouche asked whether IIJIS staff had begun identifying business requirements from the Strategic Plan. Director Levin replied that Dr. Lombardo had produced such documentation, and asked him to share it with the committee members. The document contained 17 justice information sharing gaps that emerged from the Strategic Plan’s gap analysis:

· police vehicles need mobile data computers

· LEADS needs improvement 

· one inquiry should produce all subject history & status 

· initial response by officers requires officer safety information only

· a need for complete criminal history information 

· greater access to incident report data

· greater access to digital photos

· access to parole & probation conditions

· expansion of livescan usage 
· eliminating redundant data networks

· a need for immigration status information on subjects

· all orders of protection & warrants entered into LEADS

· prosecutors & probation officers needing LEADS

· instituting digital signatures & e-filing

· expanding the use of video bond court

· means for court clerks to electronically accept charging documents from police & prosecutors

· means for court clerks to electronically transmit documents to other justice agencies
The document also associated each of these gaps with one of the seven strategic issues in the IIJIS Strategic Plan. The committee members reviewed the document and were generally in agreement that the listed gaps provided a solid starting point for the work of the Planning and Policy Committee in moving forward with business planning.

Mr. Wimberly asked whether this would be the time to bring in paid consultants to help in the development of the business plans. Director Levin responded that she had spoken to Jim Matthews of CMS, who is coordinating the state IT Rationalization project. He had suggested that much of the work was not technical, and could be carried out by staff. Director Levin suggested waiting to bring in the consultants until the point where the business case requires analysis of available technologies for the various implementation proposals. Col. Bouche suggested that in the meantime SEARCH could probably provide additional free assistance and expertise in the area of tactical planning.

Other recommendations in the TA Report discussed by the committee involved resolution of issues related to the portal proposal and the future of ICLEAR and PIMSNet. Overall, the recommendations were to establish the business requirements that would be addressed by these systems; this would serve as a starting point for determining their place in the broader IIJIS initiative. Consequently, the Executive Committee members felt that the previously described process for building a tactical plan would ultimately address those recommendations. Similarly, the TA Report contained recommendations to

allow the business requirements to drive the review and adoption of justice exchange standards. Mr. Myrent noted that a great deal of progress had been made in this area by the Technical Committee, and asked whether this meant that those efforts should be placed on hold. Col. Bouche suggested that the IT rationalization Project by CMS was also considering the issue of IT-related standards for use by state government, and he suggested to Mr. Myrent that he at least consult with Jim Matthew on the direction the state is heading in this area.

Next Steps

Director Levin instructed Mr. Myrent to contact the consultants about attending the next Executive Steering Committee meeting (set for October 1st). It was also decided that another meeting of the committee should be held on October 15th, prior to the full IIJIS Board meeting (October 20th), to “tie up loose ends” concerning the presentation of the TA Report and Executive Committee response to the Board. Col. Bouche stated that he would convene the Planning and Policy Committee on October 12th to begin the discussion of justice integration business requirements.

The next meeting of the Executive Steering Committee was scheduled for Friday, October 1st, 2004 at 9:00 am in the Authority’s offices. 

Adjournment

The meeting was subsequently adjourned at 11:30 am

Respectfully submitted. 

